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Subject: Citizen's Commission Minority Report


    As a member of the Citizens' Commission on NH State Courts, I was
assigned (by request) to the Family Law Research Committee. That
committee, as with the commission overall, was dominated by judges and 
lawyers. Minority opinions were not welcome. We were told that minority
reports were allowed, so I wrote the following. However, once it was
submitted to the commission, I was informed that at least ten additional 
members must sign on to the report in order for it to be made part of the
overall final report. Finding ten members to accept a report critical of
the courts is a daunting task within a commission made up predominately 
of judges, lawyers, and others with close connections to the courts. I
doubt that my report will be taken seriously by the commission, but at
least I tried to air the concerns expressed by the majority of speakers 
at public "listening sessions" and survey respondents. It should be
noted that complaints about the family courts outnumbered, by a 5:1
ratio, complaints about all other courts COMBINED. Yet, none of these 
concerns were addressed by the 34 recommendations submitted by the
various sub-committees.
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Member of the Commission
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